Serving the St. Lawrence & St. Raphael Parishes

Next officers planning meeting is Monday March 5, 2018 @ TBD.

Next business meeting is Monday February 12, 2018 @ St. Raphael Parish 7:00 PM in the upstairs conference room.



In Service to One In Service to All

Worthy brother knights,

I hope everyone is enjoying our cold snowy NH winter. We have much business to conduct in the coming months.

I have noticed that meeting attendance is down recently by both officers and members. I am wondering if I am reaching many council brother knights via the newsletter, Face book or the new website. Can I ask every brother knight that does receive electronic communication email to respond back to my email @ nhjffiii@comcast.net and state your name. On some email addresses it is not always apparent who owns the account unless you have a signature inserted or your name in the email address. I will then contact the non responding council brother knights.

Volunteers needed for our upcoming council and NH State Council events. Please subscribe to the NH State Council Weekly Newsletter or open this link often:

http://nhknight.org//documents/NHKofCMidWeekNewsbrief.pdf

Gentlemen, fellow officers, if you would like to see something in our monthly newsletter (such as an activity flyer) please let me know by phone, email, text, etc...

Thank you, John Flanagan GK

Note, the regular business meeting has been moved to the 2nd Monday of the month

St. Lawrence Parish 7:30 PM in the Chapel. Note time change.

St. Raphael's Parish 7 PM in the upstairs conference room.

News for the Arthur J. O'Neil Council #5112

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications

March 10, 2018 2nd-3rd Degrees – Goffstown - St. Lawrence parish - Calling all 1st and 2nd degree members to advance and volunteers from the council to help make this the 3rd Goffstown March hosting of the 2nd and 3rd degree!

Check us out on Facebook for more timely updates: https://www.facebook.com/kofc5112/ or the council website: http://www.goffstownkofc.com

Upcoming Events

*** 40 Days for Life Manchester, NH 2.14 - 3.25.2018 7 am - 7 pm Prayer Vigil

More info at this link https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/manchester/

***ARC Blood Drive Friday March 23, 2018 from 1-6 PM at St. Lawrence parish. Volunteers needed to assist and accommodate those donating blood.

***Granite Award Dinner March 3, 2018. Can we think of someone or couple from our parishes that have given lifelong service to their parishes or communities in an outstanding way. Please think and nominate your person/couple. We just need a name, the rest we can do in the near future.

***KCIC Poster Contest We had 4 1st place winners at our council judging and at the January 2018 quarterly meeting we had 1 winner in the NH State Council contest, Annie McGee 1st Place Age group 8-10. Congratulations Annie.

***GK, FS, Treasurer and Trustees semi-annual audit meeting on 2.11.2018 @Jim Finns 1 PM.

Membership:

http://nhknight.org/index.php/en/component/content/article/63-uncategorized/907-why-we-have-an-e-membership-program

Good of the Order:

Please pray for the success of our council, our priests, deacons, religious and seminarians. For peace in our world and civility in our government. For our active military and veterans. For all sick members in our council family.

Insurance Benefits Agent: Rafael Peschiera Asst. GA (5112)

21 Ministerial Branch, Bedford, NH 03110

Councils Assigned: 92, 112, 4961, 5112, 5163, 5260, 13026

Phone: (603) 703-6780

SK Paul Roy, DD-6 (603) 657-0443 pauleroy82@yahoo.com

Bishop Bradley #262 4th Degree Assembly

Lionel Coulon Faithful Navigator 603.668.1039 email coulonlb@gmail.com

<u>http://www.goffstownkofc.com</u> Our website is back up but with a different name. Please update you URL link.

https://www.facebook.com/kofc5112/

https://www.kofc.org/en//index.html

http://nhknight.org/index.php/en/

Dues Notice: Worthy Brother Knights, Mike Smith our FS will be sending out membership bills for 2018, please bring your check to the meeting or mail it directly to his home address. Then come to the next meeting to retrieve your card.

Also, it has come to my attention that some council members are behind on their dues. Please contact our FS, Mike Smith at the meeting or mail him a check to bring your dues up to date. If you are having financial difficulty please speak with the FS. Our dues notices were mailed out last month.

Thank you for your attention to keeping your dues current.